Anna Kelsh

From:

Eimear Reilly

Sent:

Friday 24 February 2023 12:44

To:

Anna Kelsh

Subject:

FW: ABP-312446-22 Bord na Mona - Drehid Landfill

From: Eimear Reilly

Sent: Monday 9 January 2023 13:09

To: John Staunton < john.staunton@tobin.ie > **Cc:** Christine Brennan < c.brennan@pleanala.ie >

Subject: RE: ABP-312446-22 Bord na Mona - Drehid Landfill

Hi John

Many happy returns to you too.

Your comments and closure request are noted and have been added to the case file. The Board will revert to you once had a determination has been made.

Kind regards

Eimear.

From: John Staunton < john.staunton@tobin.ie>

Sent: Wednesday 4 January 2023 15:01 To: Eimear Reilly <e.reilly@pleanala.ie>

Subject: RE: ABP-312446-22 Bord na Mona - Drehid Landfill

Hi Eimear,

Happy new year to you. Many thanks for sending on the record of the meeting. We just have two minor points that we would like to be noted in relation to these:

Point 1:

 Development of a new processing building for the screening and segregation of non-hazardous soils stones, and Construction and Demolition (C& waste for recovery of up to 70 000 TPA for use as construction engineering materials

Above has a typo, should read (C&D waste for recovery)

Point 2:

The prospective applicant noted that it has held a meeting with Kildare County Council's transportation department in relation to these routes and that the council has a schedule of improvement works for these roads related to the permitted MBT facility at the site. The prospective applicant also stated that Bord na Mona have agreed a significant contribution with regard to the maintenance and improvement of

haul routes to the site. It was further stated that Bord na Mona have provided a full road condition survey of haul routes which will enable a comparison to be made with the condition recorded at the time of the last application.

We would like to point out that the contribution agreed was in relation to the then <u>proposed MBT Facility</u> <u>only</u> (which is no longer being pursued) but the methodology used could also be applied to this proposed development in order to agree on an appropriate contribution towards road improvements with Kildare County Council.

Following the above, we would like to request that the consultation process be closed out and that a determination is made in relation to the SID status of the project.

Kind regards and thanks,

John

Dr. John Staunton B.Sc. PhD. Senior Project Manager & Environmental Scientist

TOBIN Consulting Engineers
Galway | Dublin | Castlebar | Limerick | Sligo

Telephone: +353 91 565211

Email: john.staunton@tobin.ie

Website: http://www.tobin.ie





Excellence in Engineering

2022 Engineers Ireland Awards Winner: CPD Employer of the Year

2022 Association of Consulting Engineers of Ireland Awards Winner: Innovation

2020 Association of Consulting Engineers of Ireland Awards Winner: Project Management

2019 Association of Consulting Engineers of Ireland Awards Winner: Design Excellence (Structures)

2018 Engineers Ireland Excellence Awards Winner: Engineering Project of the Year

Disclaimer

"This email is confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email in error and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error please contact the sender and destroy this email. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of TOBIN. Although this email and any attachments are believed to be free of any virus or other defects, which might affect any computer or IT system into which they are received, no responsibility is accepted by TOBIN for any loss or damage arising in any way from the receipt or use thereof"

From: Eimear Reilly <<u>e.reilly@pleanala.ie</u>>
Sent: Thursday 22 December 2022 10:34
To: John Staunton <<u>john.staunton@tobin.ie</u>>
Cc: Robert Hunt <Robert.Hunt@tobin.ie>

Subject: RE: ABP-312446-22 Bord na Mona - Drehid Landfill

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe. Forward unusual emails to spam@tobin.ie for verification.

Hi John

Please find attached copy of the record for this meeting, a hard copy of which issued by post on Tuesday, 22nd.

Wishing you a merry Christmas and a happy and healthy new year.

Kind regards